

7275 W. Main Street Kalamazoo, MI 49009 Phone: 269-216-5244 publicworks@oshtemo.org

Re: Sanitary Sewer Construction Progress

Dear Resident,

Sanitary sewer installation on Wildemere St will begin **Monday September 22**. This work is expected to be completed in 10 total days. During this stage of construction residents can expect some disruption to normal access.

Redline and the Township understand the disruption and inconvenience and will work to install the mainline sanitary sewer as quickly as possible so that direct access can be restored to homes. We are confident in this estimated timeline as this segment is the shallowest part of the project.

The first part of the work will require restricted access and is expected to last 1-2 days. To be as prepared as possible, we are requesting that residents park their vehicles on Fairgrove St and walk to their homes **Sunday September 21** so that work can begin first thing Monday morning.

Residents on the cul-de-sac at the North end of Wildemere St will be able to park on Fairgrove St and walk through the HOA common area to access their homes while the temporary lane is established.

We will continue to provide updates on progress and directions for access throughout the work as frequently as possible. Public Works is communicating daily with fire, police, and ambulatory services to coordinate access and keep them updated with the current status.

An overview of the area and detailed directions is provided on the back of this notice and on the township website. We will continue to provide progress and access updates throughout the process.

Scan the QR code for updates and information or reach out to Public Works directly at 269-216-5244 or publicworks@oshtemo.org

Thank you,

Zach Pearson, Public Works Project Manager

